
The Logos Student Council of 2018-2019 conducts student body surveys on a bi-monthly basis. The
purpose of these surveys is to track the Council’s progress, find areas that still need improvement, collect
opinions, concerns, and ideas from the student body, and see how the Student Council can serve the
community better.

The surveys are anonymous. We respect the student body’s privacy, alongside their opinions.

The first survey was conducted in September. The data collection process is described below:
1. Student Council has access to the list of students in secondary. A simple random sample was

used.*
2. We gave each student in each class a number from 1-n (n being the number of students in each

class).
3. The responders were selected using a random number generator, in order to ensure that there was

no bias.
4. The randomly selected were sent a survey via email and were sent reminders until the majority of

them responded.
5. The responses were collected, and the median number for each question was calculated.

Suggestions and concerns were discussed in the next Student Council meeting.

*A potential source of bias may have been the lack of response from certain individuals who did not fill in
the survey by the deadline. However, seeing as there was a large sample size, their lack of response was
statistically insignificant.

The second survey was conducted in November. The data collection process is described below:
1. Student Council has access to the list of students in each Logos Cup house. In this case, cluster

sampling was used.*
2. Each student in each grade in each house received a number from 1-n (n being the total number of

students from their respective grades in their respective Logos Cup house).
3. The responders were selected using a random number generator. In order to ensure that there was

no bias. Two students from each grade from their respective houses, and two teachers from each
house, were selected to participate in the survey.

4. The randomly selected were given a double-sided A5 paper containing survey questions during
homeroom and were asked to return it by the end of the day.

5. The responses were collected, and the mean for each question was calculated. A summative
report-response was posted on the student website addressing common concerns raised in the
comments section.

6. Suggestions and concerns were discussed in the next Student Council meeting.

*A potential source of bias may have been the lack of response from certain individuals who did not fill in
the survey by the deadline. However, seeing as there was a large sample size, their lack of response was
statistically insignificant.


